

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:49 a.m.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: So what the
4 Board will do now since we have concluded our
5 morning calendar, we are going to do our legal
6 agenda.

7 And the first matter on our legal
8 agenda is the review of an Offer in Compromise in
9 Lieu of a Hearing dated October 21, 2020, for
10 Case No. 19-CMP-00161. It's Kroran Uyghur
11 Restaurant, License Number 104335.

12 The Offer in Compromise states as
13 follows. The District of Columbia, jointly with
14 the licensee/respondent makes this Offer in
15 Compromise, OIC, to the Alcoholic Beverage
16 Control Board as authorized by 23 DCMR Section
17 1604.5 for approval by the Board.

18 The parties understand that if the
19 Board approves the OIC, the case will conclude
20 and any scheduled show cause hearing will be
21 vacated. Respondent will be obligated to abide
22 by the terms of the OIC, any fines, suspension or
23 other terms shown below.

24 If the Board doesn't approve the OIC,
25 the matter will be continued to a scheduled show

1 cause hearing currently not set.

2 The Respondent has been advised that
3 there is no obligation for acceptance of OIC.
4 Respondent has been advised through service of
5 the Notice of Status Hearing and Show Cause
6 Hearing that at a show cause hearing Respondent
7 may be represented by legal counsel, have
8 subpoenas to require the production of witnesses
9 and evidence, produce witnesses and evidence,
10 cross-examine witnesses and apply to the Board
11 for a qualified interpreter.

12 The terms of the OIC is as follows.
13 For Charge 1, failure to keep and maintain books
14 and records for three years in violation of DC
15 Code Section 25-11(3)(j) and (k) and 23 DCMR
16 Section 1204, statutory authority DC Code Section
17 823(a)(1), a written warning will be issued.

18 For Charge 2, purchasing alcoholic
19 beverage from an off premises retailer in
20 violation of DC Code Section 25-11(2)(c)-(2)(a)
21 and 25-113(a)(5)(A), statutory authority DC Code
22 Section 823(a)(1). The fine will be a \$1,000
23 fine to be paid within 90 days or the license
24 will be suspended indefinitely until the fine has
25 been paid.

1 I therefore make a motion that the
2 Board accept the Offer in Compromise for Charge
3 1, which is the warning, and for Charge 2, which
4 is a fine of \$1,000 to be paid within 90 days or
5 the license will be suspended indefinitely until
6 the fine has been paid. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Chair, I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. I will now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

1 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

2 The next matter on our legal agenda is
3 a Review Request to Reinstate Dismissed
4 Application to Renew License, dated October 8,
5 2020 Unity, License Number 109064.

6 I make a motion that we deny this
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
12 call vote on the motion that has been properly
13 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

3 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

4 The next matter on our agenda is a
5 Review of Protestants' Opposition to Request for
6 Reinstatement of Dismissed Application, dated
7 November 13, 2020, from Unity, License Number
8 109064. This is now moot.

9 The next matter on our legal agenda is
10 a Review of Applicant's Reply to Protestants'
11 Opposition to Request to Reinstate Dismissed
12 Application, Unity, License Number 109064. This
13 is also moot.

14 The next matter on our agenda is the
15 Review of Applicant's Request to Reinstate
16 Dismissed Application for a New License, dated
17 November 5, 2020. This is in Wonder Mart,
18 License Number 116997.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion that has been properly

1 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

16 Anderson, I agree. The matter then passes 7-0-0.

17 The next matter on our legal agenda is

18 a review of a Settlement Agreement between

19 Applicant and ANC 3F. This is in Bread Furst,

20 License Number 117004.

21 I make a motion that we approve this
22 request. Is there a second?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

24 second.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

1 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
2 call vote on the motion that has been properly
3 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

19 The next matter on our legal agenda is
20 a review of a Settlement Agreement between ANC 2B
21 and Assets, License Number 113585.

22 I make a motion that we approve this
23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion that has been properly
4 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

20 The next matter on our agenda is a
21 review of a letter from St. Peter School, dated
22 October 13, 2020, expressing concerns regarding
23 the Application for a New License for Handle 19,
24 License Number 117027. This is just an FYI for
25 the Board.

1 The next matter on our legal agenda is
2 a review of D.C. Register Notice of Reimbursement
3 Percentage for the MPD Reimbursable Detail
4 Subsidy Program.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

2 The next matter on our legal agenda is
3 the review of the Technical Amendment 2019 Notice
4 of Final Rulemaking.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
10 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion that has been properly
12 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

13 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

3 The next matter on our legal agenda is
4 a review of a Civil Penalty Notice of Final
5 Rulemaking.

6 I make a motion that we approve this
7 request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
12 call vote on the motion that has been properly
13 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

14 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

4 We now move to our licensing agenda.
5 The first matter on our licensing agenda is the
6 Review Request to Extend Safekeeping of License
7 for Le Grand Restaurant, License Number 109012.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a
10 second?

11 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
12 seconds.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
14 and I believe Ms. Crockett has seconded the
15 motion. We will now have a roll call vote on the
16 motion that has been properly seconded by Ms.
17 Wahabzadah and Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

18 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

8 The next matter is the Review Request
9 to Extend Safekeeping of License for Catrachitos
10 Restaurant, License Number 095465.

11 I make a motion that we grant this
12 request through March 31, 2021. Is there a
13 second?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
15 seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
17 and Ms. Crockett have seconded the motion. We
18 will now have a roll call vote on the motion that
19 has been properly seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah and
20 Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

21 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

10 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

11 The next matter is a Review

12 Application for a Sidewalk Café endorsement with

13 42 seats, Ristorate Piccolo, License Number

14 111952.

15 I make a motion that we approve this
16 request. Is there a second?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
18 second.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
20 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
21 call vote on the motion that has been properly
22 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

12 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

13 The next matter on our agenda is a
14 Review Application for a Summer Garden
15 endorsement with 42 seats for Ristorate Piccolo,
16 License Number 111952.

17 I make a motion that we approve this
18 request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
22 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
23 call vote on the motion that has been properly
24 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah. Mr. Short?

25 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

14 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

15 The next matter, it's a Review
16 Application for a Summer Garden endorsement with
17 40 seats. The request is being made by Tsehay
18 Ethiopian Restaurant, License Number 110594.

19 I make a motion that we approve this
20 request. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
22 second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion that has been properly

1 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

2 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

4 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

7 I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

9 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

10 agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

12 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

14 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

16 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

17 The next matter on our agenda is the

18 Review Application for a Sidewalk Café

19 endorsement with 30 seats. The request has been

20 made by La Libertad Restaurant, License Number

21 070773.

22 I make a motion that we approve this

23 request. Is there a second?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett

25 seconds.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
2 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
3 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

4 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

8 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
9 I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

11 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
12 agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

14 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

16 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
18 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

19 The next matter on our agenda is a
20 Review Application for a Summer Garden with 36
21 seats, for OneEight Distilling, License Number
22 092751.

23 I make a motion that we approve this
24 request. Is there a second?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will

1 second.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
3 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
4 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

5 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

7 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

9 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
10 I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
13 agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

15 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

17 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
19 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

20 The next matter is a Review Request
21 for a Refund of annual fees paid before a lease
22 negotiation unexpectedly failed. The request has
23 been made by Drafthouse Comedy, License Number
24 100884.

25 I make a motion that we refer this

1 matter back to licensing. Is there a second?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
3 seconds.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
5 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
6 call vote on the motion that has been properly
7 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

8 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

22 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

23 We now move to our supplemental
24 licensing agenda. The first matter on our
25 supplemental licensing agenda is a Review Request

1 for a Temporary Operating Retail Permit for
2 Embassy Suites Hotel, License Number 117510.

3 I make a motion that we approve this
4 request. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
9 call vote on the motion that has been properly
10 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

1 The next matter is a Review
2 Application for a Stipulated License with Letter
3 of ANC Support for a new ABC license for Taqueria
4 al Lado, License Number 117216.

5 I make a motion that we approve this
6 request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?
16 Ms. Wahabzadah?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
18 I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
21 agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

3 The next request is a Review Request
4 to Remove License from Safekeeping to complete
5 transfer and reopen as U First Market. The
6 request has been made by Han's Market, License
7 Number 103200.

8 I make a motion that we approve this
9 request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
11 second.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
13 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
14 call vote on the motion that has been properly
15 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Short?

16 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

5 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

6 The next matter is a Review Request
7 for an off-site storage endorsement to store
8 alcoholic beverage inventory off-site at 1445
9 Constitution Avenue Northeast. The request has
10 been made by Shared Pour, License Number 117074.

11 I make a motion that we approve this
12 request. Is there a second?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
16 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
17 call vote on the motion that has been properly
18 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah. Mr. Short?

19 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

9 The next request is a review request
10 to reduce capacity of the ABC license to include
11 only the first floor with a total occupancy load
12 of 75. The second floor may be used for special
13 events where the hosts would obtain their own
14 temporary ABC license. This request has been
15 made by Serengeti, License Number 022889.

16 I make a motion that we approve this
17 request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion. Mr. Short?

23 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

13 The next request is a Review

14 Application for a Corporate Name Change to Phyto

15 Cultivation, LLC. And the previous name was

16 Phyto Management LLC, License Number MMP00064.

17 This is just an FYI for the Board on this agenda.

18 We now move to our cancellation

19 agenda. The ABC Board will be cancelling the

20 following licenses for the reasons outlined

21 below.

22 Barcelona, License Number 100205, the

23 licensee requested cancellation.

24 Chloe, License Number 111876, the

25 licensee requested cancellation.

1 Drafthouse Comedy, License Number
2 100884, the licensee requested cancellation.

3 I make a motion that the ABC Board
4 cancels the license for the three establishments
5 that I just read who requested cancellation. Is
6 there a second?

7 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
9 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

14 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

16 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
17 I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Jeni
22 Hansen?

23 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

25 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
2 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

3 We now move to our cancellation agenda
4 for Class B licenses. On our cancellation agenda
5 Class B license, there are 24 establishments. I
6 will read the name of all 24 establishments.
7 Once I have read the names of all 24
8 establishments, then I will make a motion for the
9 Board to cancel the licenses. All right. So
10 these are the names of the 24 establishments on
11 the cancellation agenda for November 18, 2020 for
12 Class B licenses.

13 The first establishment is Dean &
14 Deluca, License Number 018083. The licensee did
15 not renew.

16 The next establishment is Andy's
17 Carryout, License Number 021721. The licensee
18 did not renew.

19 New Hampshire Market, License Number
20 060454. The licensee did not renew.

21 China Hut, License Number 074002. The
22 licensee did not renew.

23 Los Primos, License Number 076413.
24 The licensee did not renew.

25 Capitol Hill Market, License Number

1 078727. The licensee did not renew.

2 Anacostia Market, License Number

3 086470. The licensee did not renew.

4 Best World Supermarket, License Number

5 088966. The licensee did not renew.

6 Hellbender Brewing Company LLC,

7 License Number 093500. The licensee did not

8 renew.

9 Capitol Cash and Carry, License Number

10 101025. The licensee did not renew.

11 Bardo River Brewery, License Number

12 103291. The licensee did not renew.

13 Wine Advise, License Number 103721.

14 The licensee did not renew.

15 J & K Market, License Number 090684.

16 The licensee did not renew.

17 RAPP Distributing Company, License

18 Number 103929. The licensee did not renew.

19 Martha's Market, License Number

20 105036. The licensee did not renew.

21 Sal's Café, License Number 105882.

22 The licensee did not renew.

23 Officina, License Number 107663. The

24 licensee did not renew.

25 District Vineyard, License Number

1 112042. The licensee did not renew.

2 Windows Café & Market, License Number
3 060506. The licensee did not renew.

4 FoBoGro, License Number 082431. The
5 licensee did not renew.

6 Stop & Go Market, License Number
7 071763. The licensee did not renew.

8 64 High LLC, License Number 107282.
9 The licensee did not renew.

10 A-1 Grocery, License Number 112305.
11 The licensee did not renew.

12 And MLK Mini Market, License Number
13 113398. The licensee did not renew.

14 I make a motion that the ABC Board
15 cancels the license for the 24 licensees that I
16 just read in the record who did not renew their
17 license. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion that has been properly
23 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

24 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

13 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

14 We now move to our cancellation agenda
15 for C and D licenses. These are taverns.

16 On the cancellation agenda, there are
17 46 establishments. I will read in the record the
18 names of the 46 establishments that the ABC Board
19 will cancel their licenses. After I have read
20 their names, I will make a motion that the Board
21 cancel the license.

22 So the first establishment is Chuck &
23 Bill Bison Lounge, License Number 014759. The
24 licensee did not pay their second year payment.

25 Twin Jazz, License Number 060380. The

1 licensee did not pay their second year payment.

2 Billy Goat Tavern & Grill, License
3 Number 070520. The licensee did not pay their
4 second year payment.

5 12 Twelve DC/ Kyss Kyss, License
6 Number 072734. The licensee did not pay their
7 second year payment.

8 Rock N Roll Hotel, License Number
9 072777. The licensee did not pay their second
10 year payment.

11 The Commodore, License Number 073443.
12 The licensee did not pay their second year
13 payment.

14 Jimmy Valentine's Lonely Hearts Club,
15 License Number 076330. The licensee did not pay
16 their second year payment.

17 Living Room, License Number 076906.
18 The licensee did not pay their second year
19 payment.

20 Velvet Lounge, License Number 078443.
21 The licensee did not pay their second year
22 payment.

23 Dodge City, License Number 078749.
24 The licensee did not pay their second year
25 payment.

1 Room 11, License Number 079568. The
2 licensee did not pay their second year payment.

3 Sankofa Café, License Number 086424.
4 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

5 DC Reynolds, License Number 087045.
6 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

7 Satellite Room, License Number 087296.
8 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

9 Your District Space, License Number
10 087727. The licensee did not pay second year
11 payment.

12 A n D, License Number 089950. The
13 licensee did not pay second year payment.

14 Mockingbird Hill, License Number
15 091418. The licensee did not pay second year
16 payment.

17 Eat The Rich/Southern Efficiency,
18 License Number 091602. The licensee did not pay
19 second year payment.

20 Petworth Citizen, License Number
21 091646. The licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 Sandovan Restaurant & Lounge, License
24 Number 092705. The licensee did not pay second
25 year payment.

1 Cloud Restaurant & Lounge Sports Bar,
2 License Number 093572. The licensee did not pay
3 second year payment.

4 DC Eagle, License Number 093984. The
5 licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 Broccoli Bar, License Number 098584.
7 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

8 Big Chief, License Number 098902. The
9 licensee did not pay second year payment.

10 Sakerum, License Number 099263. The
11 licensee did not pay second year payment.

12 SAX, License Number 099955. The
13 licensee did not pay second year payment.

14 Lesly's Grill, License Number 104058.
15 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

16 Cucina al Volo, License Number 104755.
17 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

18 District Hardware and Bike, License
19 Number 104936. The licensee did not pay second
20 year payment.

21 Prequel, License Number 106265. The
22 licensee did not pay second year payment.

23 SkillZone, License Number 106766. The
24 licensee did not pay second year payment.

25 Medusa Lounge, License Number 106785.

1 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

2 Fantom Comics, License Number 107167.

3 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

4 Columbus Club, License Number 107244.

5 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 Momo Yakitori, License Number 109071.

7 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

8 Taqueria Local, License Number 109076.

9 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

10 Karibbean Kitchen, License Number
11 109111. The licensee did not pay second year
12 payment.

13 The Eleanor DC, License Number 109475.

14 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

15 The Caged Bird, License Number 109651.

16 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

17 Dos Mami's, License Number 114133.

18 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

19 Ella Grace, License Number 114637.

20 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

21 Bar Lorea, License Number 114684. The
22 licensee did not pay second year payment.

23 Lyve at U, License Number 114773. The
24 licensee did not pay their second year payment.

25 Sign of the Whale, License Number

1 116058. The licensee did not pay second year
2 payment.

3 Takorean, License Number 094804. The
4 licensee did not pay second year payment.

5 And Gypsy Sally's, License Number
6 090582. The licensee did not pay second year
7 payment.

8 I then make a motion that the ABC
9 Board cancels the license of the 46
10 establishments whose names I just read in the
11 record. Is there a second?

12 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I second.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Short has
14 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
15 call vote on the motion that has been properly
16 seconded by Mr. Short. Mr. Short?

17 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

6 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

7 We now move to our cancellation
8 agenda. These are the C and D licenses. These
9 are clubs, multipurpose facilities, restaurants
10 and hotels. On this list, there are 64
11 licensees.

12 I will then read the name of the 64
13 licensees that are on this agenda. After I have
14 read the names of the 64 licensees, I will then
15 make a motion that ABC Board cancels these
16 licenses.

17 The first licensee is Restaurant
18 Associates, License Number 001133. The licensee
19 did not pay second year payment.

20 The River Inn/Dish, License Number
21 001782. The licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 The Front Page Restaurant & Grille,
24 License Number 001910. The licensee did not pay
25 second year payment.

1 A Slice of Italy Pizzeria, License
2 Number 007255. The licensee did not pay second
3 year payment.

4 New Heights, License Number 009480.
5 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 City Lights of China, License Number
7 014818. The licensee did not pay second year
8 payment.

9 Otello, License Number 020177. The
10 licensee did not pay second year payment.

11 Serengeti, License Number 022889. The
12 licensee did not pay second year payment.

13 Café Soleil, License Number 024748.
14 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

15 Thunder Grill, License Number 026658.
16 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

17 Marcel's, License Number 060004. The
18 licensee did not pay second year payment.

19 Local 16, License Number 060467. The
20 licensee did not pay second year payment.

21 LeDesales, License Number 060754. The
22 licensee did not pay second year payment.

23 Gala Hispanic Theatre, License Number
24 072095. The licensee did not pay second year
25 payment.

1 Brasserie Beck, License Number 076383.

2 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

3 Georgia Brown's, License Number

4 077127. The licensee did not pay second year

5 payment.

6 The Source by Wolfgang Puck, License

7 Number 077565. The licensee did not pay second

8 year payment.

9 Newseum, License Number 077573. The
10 licensee did not pay second year payment.

11 Hotel Rouge, License Number 079244.

12 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

13 Avalon Theatre, License Number 080085.

14 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

15 Le Pain Quotidien, License Number

16 080772. The licensee did not pay second year

17 payment.

18 Bistro CaCao, License Number 082758.

19 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

20 El Centro D.F., License Number 084847.

21 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

22 Café Deluxe, License Number 085876.

23 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

24 La Morenita, License Number 086595.

25 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

1 New District Kitchen, License Number
2 087574. The licensee did not pay second year
3 payment.

4 RedRocks, License Number 090997. The
5 licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 Art Jamz, License Number 091285. The
7 licensee did not pay second year payment.

8 Taco Bamba & Poca Madre, License
9 Number 091610. The licensee did not pay second
10 year payment.

11 Medium Rare Barracks Row, LLC, License
12 Number 093525. The licensee did not pay second
13 year payment.

14 Le Pain Quotidien, License Number
15 093865. The licensee did not pay second year
16 payment.

17 Campono, License Number 094362. The
18 licensee did not pay second year payment.

19 Penn Commons, License Number 095147.
20 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

21 Plan B Burger Bar, License Number
22 095796. The licensee did not pay second year
23 payment.

24 Claudia's Steakhouse, License Number
25 095922. The licensee did not pay second year

1 payment.

2 Coppi's Organic Restaurant, License
3 Number 096458. The licensee did not pay second
4 year payment.

5 Bar Deco, License Number 097418. The
6 licensee did not pay second year payment.

7 Char Bar Restaurant and Eli's Market,
8 License Number 097661. The licensee did not pay
9 second year payment.

10 Tony's Place, License Number 102914.
11 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

12 Quara Ethiopian Fusion Restaurant,
13 License Number 105042. The licensee did not pay
14 second year payment.

15 Po Boy Jim 2, License Number 105468.
16 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

17 Capital Crab & Seafood, License Number
18 106151. The licensee did not pay second year
19 payment.

20 Fah Thai Cuisine, License Number
21 107345. The licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 Choongman Chicken Draft House, License
24 Number 107432. The licensee did not pay second
25 year payment.

1 Shop Made in DC, License Number
2 107768. The licensee did not pay second year
3 payment.

4 The Wing, License Number 108744. The
5 licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 Hikari Sushi & Sake Bar, License
7 Number 108804. The licensee did not pay second
8 year payment.

9 Magnolia, License Number 109097. The
10 licensee did not pay second year payment.

11 America Eats Tavern, License Number
12 109720. The licensee did not pay second year
13 payment.

14 Hanumanh, License Number 110084. The
15 licensee did not pay second year payment.

16 Duet, License Number 110804. The
17 licensee did not pay second year payment.

18 Scotts DC, License Number 110984. The
19 licensee did not pay second year payment.

20 High Street Café, License Number
21 111617. The licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 Olive Bistro Cafe/Olive Restaurant,
24 License Number 111837. The licensee did not pay
25 second year payment.

1 The Liaison Capitol Hill, License
2 Number 112447. The licensee did not pay second
3 year payment.

4 Officina Café, License Number 112472.
5 The licensee did not pay second year payment.

6 LEON, License Number 114270. The
7 licensee did not pay second year payment.

8 Laliguras, License Number 115606. The
9 licensee did not pay second year payment.

10 Barkada Wine Bar, License Number
11 115719. The licensee did not pay second year
12 payment.

13 Junction Bistro Bar & Bakery, License
14 Number 116122. The licensee did not pay second
15 year payment.

16 Columbia Lodge #85 I.B.P.O.E. of W.,
17 License Number 000237. The licensee did not pay
18 second year payment.

19 Capitol Hill Tandoor and Grill,
20 License Number 060689. The licensee did not pay
21 second year payment.

22 Meiwah, License Number 071154. The
23 licensee did not pay second year payment.

24 JG 2325 18th Street LLC, License
25 Number 116507. The licensee did not pay second

1 year payment.

2 I make a motion that the ABC Board
3 cancels the license for the licensees that were
4 just read into the record. Is there a second?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
6 seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
8 has seconded the motion. I will make a roll call
9 vote on the motion that has been properly
10 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Short?

11 MEMBER SHORT: Mr. Short, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes 7-0-0.

1 I'm going to go off the record for 10
2 minutes. And so we'll be off the record for 10
3 minutes. It's 11:36. We'll come back on the
4 record at 11:45. I'll ask that the Board, let's
5 switch to executive session. So let the Board
6 switch to executive session. We'll be off the
7 record. So we'll come back at 11:45. All right.
8 Thanks.

9 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
10 went off the record at 11:36 a.m. and resumed at
11 11:45 a.m.)

12 MS. ANDREWS: Thank you for joining
13 the ABC Board public hearing today. The Board
14 will go on recess until 1:30.

15 (Whereupon, the matter went off the
16 record at 11:45 a.m. and resumed at 1:53 p.m.)

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And I believe
18 that's the end of our calendar. Is that correct,
19 Board members? Are there any other cases on our
20 calendar, no? I just want to make sure. All
21 right, then thank you, Mr. Lui, for your
22 participation today.

23 And so the Board has now concluded its
24 calendar, and with the Board concluding its
25 calendar, then we're going to move onto our

1 cancellation agenda for caterers. All right,
2 thank you.

3 MR. LUI: Thank you.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: There is a
5 cancellation agenda for caterers, catering
6 license for November 18, 2020. On this
7 cancellation agenda for caterers, there are 33
8 establishments.

9 What I will do, I will read the name
10 of all 33 establishments. I will read them into
11 the record. Once I have read the names into the
12 record, I will make a motion that the Board
13 cancel these licenses for the reasons cited.

14 The first establishment is Main Event
15 Caterers, license number 072705. The licensee
16 did not pay second year payment.

17 Federal City Caterer's, license number
18 074045, the licensee did not pay second year
19 payment.

20 Geppetto Catering, Inc., license
21 number 075771, the licensee did not pay second
22 year payment.

23 M.K. Catering, Inc., license number
24 079539, the licensee did not pay second year
25 payment.

1 Catering by Avalon, Inc., license
2 number 080091, the licensee did not pay second
3 year payment.

4 Purple Onion Catering Company, license
5 number 086362, the licensee did not pay second
6 year payment.

7 Chef Expressions, license number
8 088438, the licensee did not pay second year
9 payment.

10 Equinox, license number 092155, the
11 licensee did not pay second year payment.

12 Green Plate Catering, license number
13 092376, the licensee did not pay second year
14 payment.

15 Luke's Lobster, license number 093123,
16 the licensee did not pay second year payment.

17 Katherine's Catering, license number
18 093580, the licensee did not pay second year
19 payment.

20 Root and Stem Catering, license number
21 094227, the licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 EatsPlace, license number 101680, the
24 licensee did not pay second year payment.

25 Rouge Fine Catering, license number

1 102443, the licensee did not pay second year
2 payment.

3 Capitale, license number 102755, the
4 licensee did not pay second year payment.

5 Delia's Catering, license number
6 103563, the licensee did not pay second year
7 payment.

8 Via Umbria, license number 103694, the
9 licensee did not pay second year payment.

10 Congress Catering, license number
11 104526, the licensee did not pay second year
12 payment.

13 Chef Mikko, license number 106062, the
14 licensee did not pay second year payment.

15 K&A Catering, license number 106464,
16 the licensee did not pay second year payment.

17 C&C Catering, Inc., license number
18 107473, the licensee did not pay second year
19 payment.

20 Aloha CR3W Entertainment and Catering,
21 license number 108399, the licensee did not pay
22 second year payment.

23 Fresh Connection Catering, license
24 number 110907, the licensee did not pay second
25 year payment.

1 The Village Café, license number
2 111826, the licensee did not pay second year
3 payment.

4 Grace Street Coffee Roasters, license
5 number 112185, the licensee did not pay second
6 year payment.

7 District Space, license number 112204,
8 the licensee did not pay second year payment.

9 Outside the Box Productions, license
10 number 112768, the licensee did not pay second
11 year payment.

12 Rosa Mexicano, license number 113840,
13 the licensee did not pay second year payment.

14 Wild Days/Allegory, license number
15 114056, the licensee did not pay second year
16 payment.

17 Wine Key Experience, license number
18 114575, the licensee did not pay second year
19 payment.

20 America Eats Tavern, license number
21 114579, the licensee did not pay second year
22 payment.

23 Oro Catering, license number 115823,
24 the licensee did not pay second year payment, and
25 Bistro Cacao, license number 116136.

1 I will make a motion that the ABC
2 Board cancel the licenses of the 33
3 establishments that were just read based on their
4 failure to pay their second year payment. Is
5 there a second?

6 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
7 second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
9 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that has properly
11 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah. Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
25 zero.

1 We now move to our cancellation agenda
2 Class A license. The ABC Board will be
3 cancelling the following licenses for the reasons
4 outlined below.

5 The first establishment is Vintage
6 Cellars, license number 102895. The licensee did
7 not pay third year payment, and the next
8 establishment is Local Vine, license number
9 103795. The licensee did not pay third year
10 payment.

11 I make a motion that the ABC Board
12 cancel the license for these two establishments
13 that were just read into the record. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
16 seconds.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
18 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
19 call vote on the motion that has been properly
20 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
8 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

9 We now move to the ABC Board will be
10 issuing vacated cease and desist orders for the
11 following establishments. There are 72
12 establishments on our vacated cease and desist
13 orders agenda.

14 Basically, this agenda, it's that the
15 ABC Board had previously issued cease and desist
16 orders to these establishments for a violation.
17 The licensees have now corrected the
18 deficiencies, and so the ABC Board will be
19 vacating these cease and desist orders.

20 I will go through the names of the 72
21 establishments that are on the list. Once I have
22 read all 72 names, I will then make a motion that
23 we vacate the orders.

24 All right, so the first establishment
25 is Nopa Liquor, license number 113587. The

1 licensee did pay a second year payment on
2 November 9, 2020.

3 The next establishment is Bluejacket,
4 license number 103546. The licensee paid its
5 second year payment on November 4, 2020.

6 Jose Andres Catering, license number
7 088399, the licensee paid its second year payment
8 on November 4, 2020.

9 Po Boy Jim, license number 108145, the
10 licensee paid, made its payment on November 5,
11 2020.

12 Joselito Casa de Comidas, license
13 number 115657, the licensee paid its second year
14 payment on November 5, 2020.

15 Spices Restaurant, license number
16 072420, the licensee made its second year payment
17 on November 13, 2020.

18 Dacha Beer Garden, license number
19 104597, the licensee paid its second year payment
20 on November 13, 2020.

21 Timber Pizza Company, license number
22 105441, the licensee paid its second year payment
23 on November 16, 2020.

24 The Madison Hotel D.C., a Hilton
25 Hotel, license number 111519, the licensee

1 renewed on November 3, 2020.

2 Manhattan Market, license number
3 017772, the licensee renewed on November 4, 2020.

4 J&D Market, license number 103723, the
5 licensee renewed on November 4, 2020.

6 Food 7 Store, license number 108479,
7 the licensee renewed on November 4, 2020.

8 My Houseland, license number 112240,
9 the licensee renewed on November 6, 2020.

10 Sonor Wines America, license number
11 116189, the licensee renewed on November 6, 2020.

12 Cork & Fork, license number 082681,
13 the licensee renewed on November 6, 2020.

14 Suburban Market, license number
15 108109, the licensee renewed on November 6, 2020.

16 Novel Grocery, license number 111480,
17 the licensee renewed on November 6, 2020.

18 Sonya's Market, license number 097880,
19 the licensee renewed on November 9, 2020.

20 Oasis, license number 014153, the
21 licensee renewed on November 10, 2020.

22 Spirit of Mt. Vernon, license number
23 077414, the licensee paid the second year payment
24 on November 28 -- that can't be right. We're not
25 at November 28, but they have paid their dues.

1 They have paid their payment.

2 The next establishment is Alta Strada,
3 license number 100140. The licensee paid the
4 second year payment on November 3, 2020.

5 WASI, license number 109570, the
6 licensee paid the second year payment on November
7 3, 2020.

8 The Grill from Ipanema, license number
9 017199, the licensee paid its second year payment
10 on November 3, 2020.

11 Ella's Wood-Fired Pizza, LLC, license
12 number 060635, the licensee paid its second year
13 payment on November 3, 2020.

14 Foreign Service Club, license number
15 001008, the licensee paid its second year payment
16 on November 4, 2020.

17 Laliguras Indian & Nepali Bistro,
18 license number 095042, the licensee paid its
19 second year payment on November 4, 2020.

20 Homeslyce, license number 107912, the
21 licensee paid its second year payment on November
22 4, 2020.

23 Guapos of Georgetown, license number
24 109214, the licensee paid its second year payment
25 on November 4, 2020.

1 Union Oyster Bar & Lounge, license
2 number 110747, the licensee paid its second year
3 payment on November 4, 2020.

4 Bobby Van's Grill, license number
5 073165, the licensee paid its second year payment
6 on November 5, 2020.

7 MXDC, license number 090420, the
8 licensee paid its second year payment on November
9 5, 2020.

10 Toro Toro, license number 091165, the
11 licensee paid its second year payment on November
12 5, 2020.

13 Swahili Village The Consulate, license
14 number 114799, the licensee paid its second year
15 payment on November 5, 2020.

16 Breadsoda, license number 078085, the
17 licensee paid its second year payment on November
18 5, 2020.

19 Felicity Lounge, license number
20 112502, the licensee paid its second year payment
21 on November 5, 2020.

22 The Admiral, license number 114281,
23 the licensee made its second year payment on
24 November 6, 2020.

25 Miramar, license number 115376, the

1 licensee paid its second year payment on November
2 6, 2020.

3 District Soul Food Restaurant &
4 Lounge, license number 112072, the licensee paid
5 its second year payment on November 6, 2020.

6 Kaliwa, license number 106681, the
7 licensee paid its second year payment on November
8 6, 2020.

9 City Tap House, license number 106537,
10 the licensee made its second year payment on
11 November 6, 2020.

12 Surfside, license number 113253, the
13 licensee paid its second year payment on November
14 6, 2020.

15 El Centro D.F., license number 000604,
16 the licensee paid its second year payment on
17 November 6, 2020.

18 Kokeb Ethiopian Restaurant, license
19 number 089933, the licensee paid its second year
20 payment on November 9, 2020.

21 Reverie, license number 108125, the
22 licensee paid its second year payment on November
23 12, 2020.

24 Laduree, license number 106089, the
25 licensee paid its second year payment on November

1 12, 2020.

2 Champion Kitchen, license number
3 103055, the licensee paid its second year payment
4 on November 12, 2020.

5 Canopy - Embassy Row/Truno, license
6 number 071165, the licensee paid its second year
7 payment on November 12, 2020.

8 Bullfrog Bagels, Pesce, license number
9 100249, the licensee paid its second year payment
10 on November 13, 2020.

11 Shebelle Ethiopian Restaurant, license
12 number 112429, the licensee paid its second year
13 payment on November 16, 2020.

14 Dupont Underground, license number
15 109116, the licensee paid its second year payment
16 on November 17, 2020.

17 Club Cinema, license number 060040,
18 the licensee paid its second year payment on
19 November 3, 2020.

20 Lost Society, license number 083420,
21 the licensee paid its second year payment on
22 November 3, 2020.

23 Habesha Market & Carry-Out Restaurant,
24 license number 087362, the licensee paid its
25 second year payment on November 4, 2020.

1 Lost and Found, license number 094510,
2 the licensee paid its second year payment on
3 November 4, 2020.

4 Free State, license number 102224, the
5 licensee paid its second year payment on November
6 4, 2020.

7 Taqueria Nacional, license number
8 114980, the licensee paid its second year payment
9 on November 4, 2020.

10 The Crown and Crow, license number
11 106995, the licensee paid its second year payment
12 on November 4, 2020.

13 Left Door, license number 099684, the
14 licensee paid its second year payment on November
15 5, 2020.

16 Ivy and Coney, license number 092860,
17 the licensee paid its second year payment on
18 November 6, 2020.

19 Potomac Distilling Company, license
20 number 106554, the licensee paid its second year
21 payment on November 6, 2020.

22 Bricklane Restaurant, license number
23 109778, the licensee paid its second year payment
24 on November 6, 2020.

25 The Mirror, license number 111099, the

1 licensee paid its second year payment on November
2 6, 2020.

3 Little Miss Whiskey's Golden Dollar,
4 license number 079090, the licensee paid its
5 second year payment on November 6, 2020.

6 The Airedale, license number 100018,
7 the licensee made its second year payment on
8 November 6, 2020.

9 Power Night Club/Lounge/Restaurant,
10 license number 104228, the licensee made its
11 second year payment on November 10, 2020.

12 Studio 52, license number 115069, the
13 licensee paid its second year payment on November
14 12, 2020.

15 Elevate, license number 100316, the
16 licensee paid its second year payment on November
17 13, 2020.

18 Pop Social, license number 112530, the
19 licensee paid its second year payment on November
20 13, 2020.

21 Bravo Bar, license number 092059, the
22 licensee paid its second year payment on November
23 16, 2020.

24 @ 1015, license number 109294, the
25 licensee paid its second year payment on November

1 16.

2 Proper 21, license number 102933, the
3 licensee paid its second year payment on November
4 17, and Red Wolf Imports, license number 103084,
5 the licensee renewed on November 18, 2020.

6 I then make a motion that the ABC
7 Board vacate the cease and desist orders issued
8 against these 72 establishments. Is there a
9 second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
11 seconds.

12 (Simultaneous speaking.)

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
14 and Mr. Cato have seconded the motion. I will
15 now make a roll call on the vote on the motion
16 that has been properly seconded by Ms. Crockett
17 and Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,

6 zero. We now move to our temporary one-day

7 substantial change license docket for November

8 18, 2020.

9 The first event on -- the first

10 license on our one-day substantial change docket,

11 it's a one-day license class G for a wedding on

12 November 22, 2020 for a maximum of 50 attendees,

13 two security guard, and the license number is

14 117495. I make a motion that we approve this

15 event. Is there a second?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett seconds.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett has

18 seconded the motion. I will take a roll call

19 vote for the motion that has been properly

20 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson, I
8 agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

9 The next event or the license on our
10 one-day substantial change calendar is a meet a
11 celebrity or meet and greet for Charcoal Town
12 Café Hookah and Shawarma. The date of the event
13 is November 20 through the 21st, two nights. The
14 license number is 117496, 25 attendees. I make a
15 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
16 second?

17 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
20 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
21 vote on the motion that has been properly
22 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah. Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 Mr. Grandis? Turn your microphone on, Mr.
9 Grandis. Mr. Grandis, can you -- I believe Mr.
10 Grandis is having some technical difficulties,
11 so, Mr. Anderson. The matter passes five, zero,
12 zero because Mr. Grandis is having some technical
13 difficulties, so he cannot vote, so it's five,
14 zero, zero.

15 The next event on our calendar, I'm
16 sorry, on our docket is a request from Whole
17 Foods Market for a Thanksgiving operating day
18 event on November 25. The license number is
19 076139. I make a motion that we refer this
20 matter back to licensing. Is there a second?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
22 seconds.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
24 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion that was properly

1 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 Mr. Grandis is still having some technical
13 difficulties, so Mr. Anderson. So, the matter
14 passes five, zero, zero.

15 The next matter on our docket is a
16 request from Whole Foods Market. It's the
17 Thanksgiving day operating hours change of hours.
18 The date of the event is November 26. The
19 license number is 060167. It's a substantial
20 change for extended hours, and I make a motion
21 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, second.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato
24 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
25 call vote on the motion before us that was

1 properly seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

2 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

4 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
5 I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
8 agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

10 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

12 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
14 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

15 The next event on our docket is
16 another Thanksgiving day event by Whole Foods, a
17 one-day substantial change event. The license
18 number is 104506 on November 25. I make a motion
19 we approve this request. Is there a second?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
22 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
23 vote on the motion that has been properly
24 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter therefore passes

13 six, zero, zero.

14 We now move to our docket and the
15 first request on our docket is a request from
16 Heart's Delight Wine Tasting and Auction for a
17 letter of request for an online auction permit.
18 I make a motion that we approve this request. Is
19 there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

23 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll

24 call vote on the motion that has been properly

25 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

14 The next request is a request from
15 Karma, license number 101682 for a summer garden
16 application. I make a motion that we approve
17 this request. Is there a second?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
19 seconds.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
21 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
22 call vote on the motion that has been properly
23 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

24 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

1 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
2 I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

4 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
5 agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

7 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

9 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
11 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

12 The next request is a request made by
13 Milk and Honey In Smith Commons, license number
14 117403 for a transfer with sale application. I
15 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
16 there a second?

17 MEMBER CATO: Second.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
19 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
20 vote on the motion that has been properly
21 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

22 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato agrees.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

24 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
25 I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

2 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

3 agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

5 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

9 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
10 zero.

11 The next request on our docket is a
12 request from Elmira Market, license number
13 117457, for a transfer with sale application. I
14 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
15 there a second?

16 (Simultaneous speaking.)

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

18 seconds.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett,

20 and I believe Ms. Wahabzadah has seconded the

21 motion. We'll now have a roll call vote on that

22 motion. Mr. Cato?

23 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

25 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

1 I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

3 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

4 agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

6 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

8 Mr. Grandis is having some technical difficulty,
9 so Mr. Anderson, I agree. The matter passes
10 five, zero, zero.

11 The next request is a request made by
12 Bammy's, license number 116749, a transfer with
13 sale application. I make a motion that we
14 approve this request. Is there a second?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
16 seconds.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
18 has seconded the motion. I will now have a roll
19 call vote on the motion that has been properly
20 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

21 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

23 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
24 I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

1 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
2 agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

4 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis
8 agrees. Mr. Anderson also agrees. The matter
9 passes six, zero, zero.

10 The next request is a request made
11 from Breakthru Beverage, license number 060518,
12 for a gifts and loan application. I make a
13 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
14 second?

15 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
17 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
18 vote on the motion that has been properly
19 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

20 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

22 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
23 I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

25 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

1 agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

3 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

5 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

6 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

7 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,

8 zero.

9 The next request is a request made by
10 U First Mart, license number 117459, a transfer
11 with sale application. I make a motion that we
12 approve this request. Is there a second?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
14 seconds.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
16 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
17 call vote on the motion that has been properly
18 seconded by Ms. Wahabzadah. Mr. Cato?

19 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

21 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
22 I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

24 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
25 agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

2 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

3 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

4 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

6 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,

7 zero.

8 The next request is a request made by

9 Chesapeake Big Market, license number 117463.

10 It's a transfer with sale application. I make a

11 motion that we approve this request. Is there a

12 second?

13 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, second.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has

15 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

16 call vote on the motion that has been properly

17 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

5 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
6 zero.

7 The next request is a request from Hi-
8 Lawn, license number 117072. This is a new ABC
9 license application. I make a motion that we
10 grant this request or we approve this request.
11 Is there a second?

12 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
13 seconds.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
15 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
16 call vote on the motion that has been properly
17 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

18 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

20 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
21 I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

23 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
24 agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

1 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

3 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

5 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

6 The next request is a request made by

7 Real Marivanna, license number 117409 for a

8 transfer with sale application. I make a motion

9 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

10 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett

11 seconds.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett

13 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll

14 call vote on the motion that has been properly

15 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

16 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

18 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

19 I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

21 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

22 agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

24 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

1 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
3 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

4 The next request is a request made by
5 Fountain Inn, license number 116996, for a new
6 ABC license application. I make a motion that we
7 approve this request. Is there a second?

8 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
9 seconds.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
11 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
12 call vote on the motion. Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
25 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,

1 zero.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Phyto Management for a, it's a cultivation center
4 and it's a corporate name change application to
5 Phyto Cultivation, LLC. I make a motion that we
6 approve this request. Is there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion that has been properly
12 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

1 The next request is a request made by
2 Capital Grille, license number 060206. This is a
3 change of officer application to add Angela M.
4 Simmons as president, treasurer, and director. I
5 make a motion that we approve this request. Is
6 there a second?

7 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
10 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion that has been properly
12 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
18 agreed. Ms. Crockett?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
20 agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

22 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

24 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

25 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,

1 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

2 The next request is a request made by
3 Capital Grille, license number 060206. This is a
4 change of officer application to add Lindsey L.
5 Koren as vice president and secretary. Is there
6 a second?

7 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah
8 seconds.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
10 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion. Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
25 zero.

1 The next request is a request from
2 Yard House Restaurant, license number 105091.
3 This is a change of officer application to add
4 Lindsey L. Koren, vice president and secretary.
5 Is there a second?

6 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
7 second.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
9 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
10 vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
25 zero.

1 The next request is a request made by
2 Yard House Restaurant, license number 105091.
3 This is a change of officer application to add
4 Angela M. Simmons and president, treasurer, and
5 director. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett,
9 excuse me, Ms. Crockett has seconded the motion.
10 We will now have a roll call vote on the motion.
11 Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

23 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

24 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,
25 zero.

1 The next request is a request made by
2 The Capital Burger, license number 106205. This
3 is a change of officer application to add Lindsey
4 L. Koren as president and manager. I make a
5 motion that we approve this request. Is there a
6 second?

7 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis will
8 second.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis has
10 seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
11 call vote on the motion that has been properly
12 seconded by Mr. Grandis. Mr. Cato?

13 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

15 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
16 I agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

18 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
19 agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

21 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

23 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

24 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
25 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

1 The next request is a request made by
2 The Capital Burger, license number 111547. It's
3 a change of officer application to add Lindsey L.
4 Koren as president and manager. I make a motion
5 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
7 seconds.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
9 has seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll
10 call vote on the motion that has been properly
11 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

12 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

13 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

14 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
15 I agree.

16 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

17 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
18 agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

20 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

22 Mr. Grandis is having some technical
23 difficulties. Mr. Anderson, I agree. The matter
24 passes five, zero, zero.

25 The next request is a request made by

1 Nantucket Clam, I'm sorry, I'm Eddie Cano
2 Nantucket Clam Shack, license number 110237.
3 This is a trade name change application. The new
4 name is Jimmy's Philly Steak. I make a motion
5 that we approve this request. Is there a second?

6 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato seconds.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Cato has
8 seconded the motion. We'll now have a roll call
9 vote on the motion that has been properly
10 seconded by Mr. Cato. Mr. Cato?

11 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

13 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
14 I agree.

15 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

16 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
17 agree.

18 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

19 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

20 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

21 Mr. Grandis is having some technical
22 difficulties. Mr. Anderson has agreed, so the
23 matter passes five, zero, zero.

24 I'm going to read -- the next 22
25 applications are basically applications for

1 Safeway to change officers for Safeway, so I will
2 read the -- I will read the licensees. Once I
3 have read all 22 changes, then I'll make a motion
4 that we approve it.

5 So, the first change is Safeway,
6 license number 97700. It's a change of officer
7 application to add Juliette Williams Pryor as
8 executive vice president, general counsel, and
9 secretary.

10 The next request is another request
11 from Safety, license number 97700, to add -- it's
12 a change of officer application to add Vivekanand
13 Sankaran as president and CEO.

14 The next request is the request from
15 Safeway, license number 97701. Again, it's a
16 change of officer application to add Juliette
17 Williams Pryor as executive vice president and
18 general counsel and secretary.

19 The next request is from Safeway,
20 license number 97701, change of officer
21 application to add Vivekanand Sankaran as
22 president and CEO.

23 The next request is from Safeway,
24 license 97702, change of officer application to
25 add Juliette Williams Pryor, executive vice

1 president, and general counsel, and secretary,
2 then Safeway, license number 97702, change of
3 officer application to add Vivekanand Sankaran as
4 president and CEO.

5 Then we move onto Safeway, license
6 number 97703, change of officer application to
7 add Juliette Williams, president, executive vice
8 president -- Juliette Williams Pryor, executive
9 vice president, and general counsel, and
10 secretary.

11 Then we move onto Safeway, license
12 number 97703, change of officer application to
13 add Vivekanand Sankaran as president and CEO.

14 Then we move to Safeway, license
15 number 97704, change of officer application to
16 add Juliette Williams Pryor, executive vice
17 president, and general counsel, and secretary,
18 then we have Safeway, license number 97704, to
19 make the change to add Vivekanand Sankaran as
20 president and CEO.

21 Then we move onto Safeway, license
22 number 97705, change of officer application,
23 Juliette Williams Pryor, executive vice
24 president, general counsel, and secretary,
25 Safeway, license number 97705 to add Vivekanand

1 Sankaran, president and CEO.

2 Then Safeway, license number 97706,
3 change of officer application, Juliette Williams
4 Pryor, executive vice president, and general
5 counsel, and secretary, and then Safeway, license
6 number 97706, for Vivekanand Sankaran, president
7 and CEO.

8 Safeway, license number 97707, change
9 of officer application, Juliette Williams Pryor,
10 executive vice president, and general counsel,
11 and secretary, then Safeway, license number
12 97707, change of officer application, and the
13 spelling of the name is V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A-N-D and
14 the last name is S-A-N-K-A-R-A-N, as president
15 and CEO.

16 We move then again to Safeway, license
17 number 97695, again Juliette Williams Pryor as
18 executive vice president, general counsel and
19 secretary, and for Safeway, 97655, change of
20 officer application to add, again the spelling of
21 the name is V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A-N-D and the last name
22 is S-A-N-K-A-R-A-N, as president and CEO.

23 And again, Safeway, license number
24 97697, change of officer application, Juliette
25 Williams Pryor, executive vice president, general

1 counsel, and secretary.

2 Then we move onto Safeway, license
3 number 97697, change of officer application to
4 add, the spelling of the name is V-I-V-E-K-A-R--
5 I'm sorry, V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A-N-D. That's the first
6 name, and the last name is S-A-N-K-A-R-A-N, as
7 president and CEO.

8 We move onto Safeway, license number
9 105295, change of officer application, again
10 Juliette Williams Pryor, executive vice
11 president, general counsel, and secretary, and
12 Safeway, license number 105295, change of officer
13 application. The first name is V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A-
14 N-D. The last name is S-A-N-K-A-R-A-N, president
15 and CEO.

16 I then make a motion that the Board
17 accept the change of officer applications that
18 were just read into the record for Safeway. Is
19 there a second?

20 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
21 seconds.

22 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
23 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
24 call vote on the motion that has been properly
25 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

1 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

2 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

3 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
4 I agree.

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

6 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
7 agree.

8 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

9 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

10 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

11 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

12 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Anderson,
13 I agree. The matter passes six, zero, zero.

14 The next request is a request made by
15 the Squash Club DC, license number 116969. It's
16 a corporate name change application to Justin
17 Rose, LLC. I make a motion that we approve this
18 request. Is there a second?

19 MEMBER CROCKETT: Ms. Crockett
20 seconds.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett
22 has seconded the motion. We will now have a roll
23 call on the motion that has been properly
24 seconded by Ms. Crockett. Mr. Cato?

25 MEMBER CATO: Bobby Cato, I agree.

1 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

2 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,

3 I agree.

4 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

5 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I

6 agree.

7 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

8 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

9 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

10 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.

12 Anderson, I agree. The matter passes six, zero,

13 zero.

14 And we have come to the end of our
15 calendar and the other dockets, and if there are
16 no further questions, I will move towards closing
17 the meeting, the public meeting.

18 So, as Chairperson of the Alcoholic
19 Beverage Control Board for the District of
20 Columbia, in accordance with DC Official Code
21 Section 2574, also known as the Open Meetings
22 Act, I move that the ABC Board hold a closed
23 meeting on November 19, 2020, for the purpose of
24 seeking legal advice from our counsel on the
25 matters identified on the Board's legal licensing

1 and investigative agenda for November 19, 2020,
2 as published in the DC Register on November 13,
3 2020. Is there a second?

4 (Simultaneous speaking.)

5 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah
6 and Mr. Grandis, I believe, have seconded the
7 motion. We will now have a roll call vote for
8 the motion that has been properly seconded. Mr.
9 Cato?

10 MEMBER CATO: Mr. Cato, I agree.

11 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Wahabzadah?

12 MEMBER WAHABZADAH: Rema Wahabzadah,
13 I agree.

14 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Crockett?

15 MEMBER CROCKETT: Rafi Crockett, I
16 agree.

17 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Ms. Hansen?

18 MEMBER HANSEN: Jeni Hansen, I agree.

19 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: Mr. Grandis?

20 MEMBER GRANDIS: Ed Grandis, I agree.

21 CHAIRPERSON ANDERSON: And Mr.
22 Anderson, I agree. As it appears that the motion
23 has passed six, zero, zero, I hereby give notice
24 that the ABC Board will holds its closed meeting
25 pursuant to the Open Meetings Act.

1 Notice will also be posted on the ABC
2 Board hearing room bulletin board, placed on an
3 electronic calender on ABRA's website, and
4 published in the DC Register in as timely a
5 manner as practical.

6 We are now formally adjourned from our
7 public session. I would like to thank all Board
8 members for their participation, and now that our
9 public session is closed, I will ask that the
10 Board return to our executive session for our
11 continued meetings. Thank you very much and see
12 you shortly.

13 (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter
14 went off the record at 2:45 p.m.)

15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
25

A

A-1 31:10
a.m 2:2 46:10,11,16
ABC 23:3 26:10,14
 27:19 28:3 31:14
 32:18 37:8 38:15 45:2
 46:13 51:1 52:2,11
 53:9,15,18 62:6 76:8
 78:6 92:22 93:24 94:1
abide 2:21
above-entitled 46:9
 94:13
ABRA 1:24
ABRA's 94:3
accept 4:2 90:17
acceptance 3:3
Act 92:22 93:25
add 80:3 81:4 82:3 83:3
 84:3 85:3 87:7,11,12
 87:16,21,25 88:3,7,13
 88:16,19,25 89:20
 90:4
adjourned 94:6
Admiral 57:22
advice 92:24
Advise 30:13
advised 3:2,4
agenda 1:6,6,7,8,10,10
 2:6,8 5:2 6:4,9,14
 7:17 8:19 9:20 10:1
 11:2 12:3 13:4,5
 16:13 18:17 19:19
 21:24,25 27:17,19
 29:3,4,11 32:14,16
 38:8,13 47:1,5,7 52:1
 53:13,14 93:1
agreed 80:18 86:22
Agreement 7:18 8:20
agrees 70:22 73:8,8
Airedale 61:6
al 23:4 35:16
alcoholic 1:2,15 2:15
 3:18 25:8 92:18
ALIYA 1:19
Aloha 49:20
Alta 56:2
Amendment 11:3
America 43:11 50:20
 55:10
Anacostia 30:2
ANC 7:19 8:20 23:3
Andres 54:6
ANDREWS 1:24 46:12
Andy's 29:16
Angela 80:3 83:4
annual 20:21
appears 93:22
Applicant 7:19

Applicant's 6:10,15
application 5:4 6:6,12
 6:16 9:23 15:12 16:14
 17:16 18:18 19:20
 23:2 27:14 69:16
 70:14 71:13 72:13
 73:12 74:11 75:10
 76:9 77:8 78:6 79:4
 80:3 81:4 82:3 83:3
 84:3 85:3 86:3 87:7
 87:12,16,21,24 88:3,6
 88:12,15,22 89:3,9,12
 89:20,24 90:3,9,13
 91:16
applications 1:12 86:25
 86:25 90:17
apply 3:10
approval 2:17
approve 2:24 6:19 7:21
 8:22 10:5 11:5 12:6
 13:8 15:15 16:17
 17:19 18:22 19:23
 22:3 23:5 24:8 25:11
 26:16 63:14 64:15
 66:21 67:19 68:18
 69:16 70:15 71:14
 72:14 73:13 74:12
 75:11 76:10 77:9 78:7
 79:6 80:5 84:5 85:5
 86:5 87:4 91:17
approves 2:19
Art 41:6
Assets 8:21
Associates 38:18
attendees 63:12 64:14
auction 68:16,17
authority 3:16,21
authorized 2:16
Avalon 40:13 48:1
Avenue 25:9

B

B 1:8 29:4,5,12 41:21
back 21:1 46:3,7 65:20
Bagels 59:8
Bakery 44:13
Bamba 41:8
Bammy's 72:12
Bar 35:1,6 36:21 41:21
 42:5,7 43:6 44:10,13
 57:1 61:21
Barcelona 27:22
Bardo 30:11
Barkada 44:10
Barracks 41:11
based 51:3
basically 53:14 86:25
Beck 40:1

Beer 54:18
believe 13:14 46:17
 65:9 71:20 93:6
Best 30:4
beverage 1:2,15 2:15
 3:19 25:8 73:11 92:19
Big 35:8 75:9
Bike 35:18
Bill 32:23
Billy 33:2
Bird 36:15
Bison 32:23
Bistro 40:18 43:23
 44:13 50:25 56:17
Bluejacket 54:3
board 1:2,15 2:4,16,17
 2:19,24 3:10 4:2 9:25
 27:17,19 28:3 29:9
 31:14 32:18,20 37:9
 38:15 45:2 46:4,5,13
 46:13,19,23,24 47:12
 51:2 52:2,11 53:9,15
 53:18 62:7 90:16
 92:19,22 93:24 94:2,2
 94:7,10
Board's 92:25
Bobby 1:19 4:14 5:16
 7:4 8:6 9:7 10:14
 11:15 12:16 13:20
 14:23 15:25 17:2 18:4
 19:6 20:7 21:10 22:13
 23:14 24:18 25:21
 26:25 28:14 32:1
 37:19 45:13 51:12
 52:21 57:4 62:18
 63:21 64:23 66:2,22
 67:2,25 69:1,24 70:22
 71:23 72:21 73:15,20
 74:19 75:18 76:18
 77:16 78:13 79:13
 80:13 81:12 82:12
 83:12 84:13 85:12
 86:6,11 91:1,25
books 3:13
Box 50:9
Boy 42:15 54:9
Brasserie 40:1
Bravo 61:21
Bread 7:19
Breadsoda 57:16
Breakthru 73:11
Brewery 30:11
Brewing 30:6
Bricklane 60:22
Broccoli 35:6
Brown's 40:3
bulletin 94:2
Bullfrog 59:8

Burger 41:21 84:2 85:2

C

C 1:8 32:15 38:8
C&C 49:17
CaCao 40:18 50:25
Café 15:12 18:18 30:21
 31:2 34:3 39:13 40:22
 43:20 44:4 50:1 64:12
Cafe/Olive 43:23
Caged 36:15
calendar 2:5 46:18,20
 46:24,25 64:10 65:15
 92:15
calendar 94:3
call 4:9 5:12 6:25 8:2
 9:3 10:10 11:11 12:12
 13:15 14:18 15:21
 16:23 17:25 19:3 20:4
 21:6 22:9 23:10 24:14
 25:17 26:22 28:10
 31:22 37:15 45:8
 51:10 52:19 62:15
 63:18 64:20 65:25
 66:25 67:22 68:24
 69:22 70:19 71:21
 72:19 73:17 74:17
 75:16 76:16 77:14
 78:12 79:11 80:11
 81:11 82:9 83:10
 84:11 85:10 86:8
 90:24 91:23 93:7
Campono 41:17
cancel 29:9 32:19,21
 47:13 51:2 52:12
cancellation 1:8 27:18
 27:23,25 28:2,5 29:3
 29:4,11 32:14,16 38:7
 47:1,5,7 52:1
cancelling 27:19 52:3
cancels 28:4 31:15 37:9
 38:15 45:3
Cano 86:1
Canopy 59:5
capacity 26:10
Capital 42:17 80:2 81:3
 84:2 85:2
Capitale 49:3
Capitol 29:25 30:9 44:1
 44:19
Carry 30:9
Carry-Out 59:23
Carryout 29:17
Casa 54:12
case 2:10,19
cases 46:19
Cash 30:9
Caterer's 47:17

caterers 47:1,5,7,15
catering 1:9 47:5,20,23
 48:1,4,12,17,20,25
 49:5,10,15,17,20,23
 50:23 54:6
Catrachitos 14:9
cause 2:20 3:1,5,6
cease 1:9 53:10,12,15
 53:19 62:7
celebrity 64:11
Cellars 52:6
center 79:3
Centro 40:20 58:15
CEO 87:13,22 88:4,13
 88:20 89:1,7,15,22
 90:7,15
Chair 4:7
Champion 59:2
change 1:11 27:14 63:7
 63:10 64:10 66:17,20
 67:17 79:4 80:3 81:4
 82:3 83:3 84:3 85:3
 86:3 87:1,5,6,12,16
 87:20,24 88:2,6,12,15
 88:19,22 89:3,8,12,19
 89:24 90:3,9,12,17
 91:16
changes 87:3
Char 42:7
Charcoal 64:11
Charge 3:13,18 4:2,3
Chef 48:7 49:13
Chesapeake 75:9
Chicken 42:23
Chief 35:8
China 29:21 39:6
Chloe 27:24
Choongman 42:23
Chuck 32:22
Cinema 59:17
cited 47:13
Citizen 34:20
City 33:23 39:6 47:17
 58:9
Civil 12:4
Clam 86:1,2
class 1:8 29:4,5,12 52:2
 63:11
Claudia's 41:24
closed 92:22 93:24
 94:9
closing 92:16
Cloud 35:1
Club 33:14 36:4 56:14
 59:17 91:15
Club/Lounge/Restau...
 61:9
clubs 38:9

Code 3:15,16,20,21
 92:20
Coffee 50:4
Columbia 1:1 2:13
 44:16 92:20
Columbus 36:4
come 46:3,7 92:14
Comedy 20:23 28:1
Comics 36:2
Comidas 54:12
Commodore 33:11
Commons 41:19 70:13
Company 30:6,17 48:4
 54:21 60:19
complete 24:4
Compromise 2:8,12,15
 4:2
concerns 9:22
conclude 2:19
concluded 2:4 46:23
concluding 46:24
Coney 60:16
Congress 49:10
Connection 49:23
Constitution 25:9
Consulate 57:13
continued 2:25 94:11
Control 1:2,15 2:16
 92:19
Coppi's 42:2
Cork 55:12
corporate 27:14 79:4
 91:16
correct 46:18
corrected 53:17
counsel 3:7 87:8,18
 88:1,9,17,24 89:5,10
 89:18 90:1,11 92:24
CR3W 49:20
Crab 42:17
cross-examine 3:10
Crow 60:10
Crown 60:10
Cucina 35:16
Cuisine 42:20
cultivation 27:15 79:3,5
currently 3:1

D

D 1:8 32:15 34:12 38:8
D.C 10:2 54:24
D.F 40:20 58:15
Dacha 54:18
date 64:12 66:18
dated 2:9 5:4 6:6,16
 9:21
day 65:17 66:17 67:16
days 3:23 4:4

Days/Allegory 50:14
DC 1:24 3:14,16,20,21
 34:5 35:4 36:13 43:1
 43:18 91:15 92:20
 93:2 94:4
DC/ 33:5
DCMR 2:16 3:15
de 54:12
Dean 29:13
Deco 42:5
deficiencies 53:18
Delia's 49:5
Delight 68:16
Deluca 29:14
Deluxe 40:22
deny 5:6
desist 1:9 53:10,12,15
 53:19 62:7
Detail 10:3
difficulties 65:10,13
 66:13 85:23 86:22
difficulty 72:8
director 80:4 83:5
Dismissed 5:3 6:6,11
 6:16
Distilling 19:21 60:19
Distributing 30:17
District 1:1 2:13 30:25
 34:9 35:18 41:1 50:7
 58:3 92:19
docket 1:11 63:7,10
 65:16 66:15 67:15
 68:14,15 71:11
dockets 92:15
Dodge 33:23
Dollar 61:3
Donovan 1:16,18
Door 60:13
Dos 36:17
Draft 42:23
Drafthouse 20:23 28:1
dues 55:25
Duet 43:16
Dupont 59:14

E

Eagle 35:4
Eat 34:17
Eats 43:11 50:20
EatsPlace 48:23
Ed 4:24 6:1 7:14,23
 8:16 9:17 10:24 11:7
 11:25 13:1 14:5 15:8
 15:17 16:10 17:12,21
 18:14 19:16,25 20:17
 21:20 22:23 23:25
 24:10 25:3 26:6 27:10
 28:25 32:11 38:4

45:23 51:22 53:6 63:3
 64:6 67:12,20 68:10
 69:11 70:9 71:7 73:6
 74:5 75:4,13 76:3
 77:3 78:1,23 79:23
 80:24 81:22 82:6,22
 83:22 84:7,23 91:11
 92:10 93:20
Eddie 86:1
EDWARD 1:20
Efficiency 34:17
EI 40:20 58:15
Eleanor 36:13
electronic 94:3
Elevate 61:15
Eli's 42:7
Ella 36:19
Ella's 56:11
Elmira 71:12
Embassy 22:2 59:5
endorsement 15:12
 16:15 17:16 18:19
 25:7
Entertainment 49:20
Equinox 48:10
establishment 29:13,16
 32:22 47:14 52:5,8
 53:24 54:3 56:2
establishments 28:4
 29:5,6,8,10 32:17,18
 37:10 47:8,10 51:3
 52:12 53:11,12,16,21
 62:8
Ethiopian 17:18 42:12
 58:18 59:11
event 47:14 63:9,15
 64:9,12 65:15,18
 66:18 67:15,16,17
events 26:13
evidence 3:9,9
excuse 83:9
executive 46:5,6 87:8
 87:17,25 88:7,8,16,23
 89:4,10,18,25 90:10
 94:10
Experience 50:17
expressing 9:22
Expressions 48:7
Extend 13:6 14:9
extended 66:20

F

facilities 38:9
Fah 42:20
failed 20:22
failure 3:13 51:4
Fantom 36:2
Federal 47:17

fees 20:21
Felicity 57:19
Final 11:4 12:4
fine 3:22,23,24 4:4,6
 48:25
finer 2:22
first 2:7 13:5 21:24 24:5
 26:11 29:13 32:22
 38:17 47:14 52:5
 53:24 63:9,9 68:15
 74:10 87:5 90:5,13
five 65:11,13 66:14
 72:10 85:24 86:23
floor 26:11,12
FoBoGro 31:4
following 27:20 52:3
 53:11
follows 2:13 3:12
Food 55:6 58:3
Foods 65:17 66:16
 67:16
Foreign 56:14
Fork 55:12
formally 94:6
Found 60:1
Fountain 78:5
Free 60:4
Fresh 49:23
Front 38:23
Furst 7:19
further 92:16
Fusion 42:12
FYI 9:24 27:17

G

G 63:11
Gala 39:23
garden 16:14 17:16
 19:20 54:18 69:15
general 87:8,18 88:1,9
 88:17,24 89:4,10,18
 89:25 90:11
Georgetown 56:23
Georgia 40:3
Geppetto 47:20
gifts 73:12
give 93:23
Goat 33:2
Golden 61:3
Grace 36:19 50:4
Grand 13:7
grant 14:11 76:10
Green 48:12
greet 64:11
Grill 33:2 35:14 39:15
 44:19 56:8 57:4
Grille 38:23 80:2 81:3
Grocery 31:10 55:16

Guapos 56:23
guard 63:13
Gypsy 37:5

H

Habesha 59:23
Hampshire 29:19
Han's 24:6
Handle 9:23
Hanumanh 43:14
Hardware 35:18
hearing 2:9,20 3:1,5,6,6
 46:13 94:2
Heart's 68:16
Hearts 33:14
Heights 39:4
Hellbender 30:6
Hi- 76:7
High 31:8 43:20
Hikari 43:6
Hill 29:25 34:14 44:1,19
Hilton 54:24
Hispanic 39:23
hold 92:22
holds 93:24
Homeslyce 56:20
Honey 70:13
Hookah 64:12
hosts 26:13
Hotel 22:2 33:8 40:11
 54:24,25
hotels 38:10
hours 66:17,17,20
House 42:23 58:9 82:2
 83:2
Houseland 55:8
Hut 29:21

I

I.B.P.O.E 44:16
identified 92:25
Imports 62:4
include 26:10
indefinitely 3:24 4:5
Indian 56:17
Inn 78:5
Inn/Dish 38:20
interpreter 3:11
inventory 25:8
investigative 1:10 93:1
Ipanema 56:8
issued 3:17 53:15 62:7
issuing 53:10
Italy 39:1
Ivy 60:16

J

J 30:15

J&D 55:4
JAMES 1:21
Jamz 41:6
Jazz 32:25
Jeni 1:20 4:22 5:24 7:12
 8:14 9:15 10:22 11:23
 12:24 14:3 15:6 16:8
 17:10 18:12 19:14
 20:15 21:18 22:21
 23:23 25:1 26:4 27:8
 28:21,23 32:9 38:2
 45:21 51:20 53:4 63:1
 64:4 65:6 66:10 67:10
 68:8 69:9 70:7 71:5
 72:6 73:4 74:3 75:2
 76:1 77:1,24 78:21
 79:21 80:22 81:20
 82:20 83:20 84:21
 85:20 86:19 91:9 92:8
 93:18
JG 44:24
Jim 42:15 54:9
Jimmy 33:14
Jimmy's 86:4
joining 46:12
jointly 2:13
Jose 54:6
Joselito 54:12
JR 1:19,21
Juliette 87:7,16,25 88:7
 88:8,16,23 89:3,9,17
 89:24 90:10
Junction 44:13
Justin 91:16

K

k 3:15 30:15
K&A 49:15
Kaliwa 58:6
Karibbean 36:10
Karma 69:15
Katherine's 48:17
keep 3:13
Key 50:17
Kitchen 36:10 41:1 59:2
known 92:21
Kokeb 58:18
Koren 81:5 82:4 84:4
 85:4
Kroran 2:10
Kyss 33:5,5

L

L 81:4 82:4 84:4 85:3
La 18:20 40:24
Lado 23:4
Laduree 58:24
Laliguras 44:8 56:17

Lawn 76:8
Le 13:7 40:15 41:14
lease 20:21
LeDesales 39:21
Left 60:13
legal 1:6 2:5,7 3:7 5:2
 6:9 7:17 8:19 10:1
 11:2 12:3 92:24,25
LEON 44:6
Lesly's 35:14
let's 46:4
letter 9:21 23:2 68:17
Liaison 44:1
Libertad 18:20
licensee/respondent
 2:14
licensees 31:15 38:11
 38:13,14 45:3 53:17
 87:2
licenses 1:9 27:20 29:4
 29:9,12 32:15,19 38:8
 38:16 47:13 51:2 52:3
licensing 1:6,7 13:4,5
 21:1,24,25 65:20
 92:25
Lieu 2:9
Lights 39:6
Lindsey 81:4 82:4 84:3
 85:3
Liquor 53:25
list 38:10 53:21
Little 61:3
Living 33:17
LLC 27:15,16 30:6 31:8
 41:11 44:24 56:11
 79:5 91:17
load 26:11
loan 73:12
Lobster 48:15
Local 36:8 39:19 52:8
Lodge 44:16
Lonely 33:14
Lorea 36:21
Los 29:23
Lost 59:20 60:1
Lounge 32:23 33:20
 34:23 35:1,25 57:1,19
 58:4
Lui 46:21 47:3
Luke's 48:15
Lyve 36:23

M

M 80:3 83:4
M.K 47:23
Madison 54:24
Madre 41:8
Magnolia 43:9

Main 47:14
maintain 3:13
Mami's 36:17
Management 27:16
 79:3
manager 84:4 85:4
Manhattan 55:2
manner 94:5
Marcel's 39:17
March 13:9 14:12
Marivanna 77:7
Market 24:5,6 29:19,25
 30:2,15,19 31:2,6,12
 42:7 55:2,4,14,18
 59:23 65:17 66:16
 71:12 75:9
Mart 6:17 74:10
Martha's 30:19
matter 1:5 2:7,25 5:1,2
 6:3,4,9,14 7:16,17
 8:18,19 9:19,20 10:1
 11:1,2 12:2,3 13:3,5
 14:7,8 15:10,11 16:12
 16:13 17:14,15 18:16
 18:17 19:18,19 20:19
 20:20 21:1,22,24
 22:25 23:1 24:2 25:5
 25:6 26:8 27:12 29:2
 32:13 38:6 45:25 46:9
 46:15 51:24 53:8 63:5
 64:8 65:11,20 66:13
 66:15 67:14 68:12
 69:13 70:11 71:9 72:9
 73:8 74:7 75:6 76:5
 77:5 78:3,25 79:25
 81:1,24 82:24 83:24
 84:25 85:23 86:23
 91:13 92:12 94:13
matters 92:25
maximum 63:12
Medium 41:11
Medusa 35:25
meet 64:10,11
meeting 1:3 92:17,17
 92:23 93:24
meetings 92:21 93:25
 94:11
Meiwah 44:22
members 46:19 94:8
met 1:16
Mexicano 50:12
microphone 65:8
Mikko 49:13
Milk 70:13
Mini 31:12
minutes 46:2,3
Miramar 57:25
Mirror 60:25

MLK 31:12
MMP00064 27:16
Mockingbird 34:14
Momo 36:6
moot 6:8,13
Morenita 40:24
morning 2:5
move 13:4 21:23 27:18
 29:3 32:14 38:7 46:25
 52:1 53:9 63:6 68:14
 88:5,11,14,21 89:16
 90:2,8 92:16,22
MPD 10:3
Mt 55:22
multipurpose 38:9
MXDC 57:7

N

n 33:8 34:12
N-D 90:14
Nacional 60:7
name 27:14,15 29:6
 38:12 47:9 79:4 86:3
 86:4 89:13,14,21,21
 90:4,6,6,13,14 91:16
names 29:7,10 32:18
 32:20 37:10 38:14
 47:11 53:20,22
Nantucket 86:1,2
negotiation 20:22
Nepali 56:17
new 6:16 9:23 23:3
 29:19 39:4 41:1 76:8
 78:5 86:3
Newseum 40:9
Night 61:9
nights 64:13
Nopa 53:25
Northeast 25:9
notice 3:5 10:2 11:3
 12:4 93:23 94:1
Novel 55:16
November 1:14 6:7,17
 29:11 47:6 54:2,5,8
 54:10,14,17,20,23
 55:1,3,5,7,9,11,13,15
 55:17,19,21,24,25
 56:4,6,10,13,16,19,21
 56:25 57:3,6,8,11,15
 57:17,21,24 58:1,5,7
 58:11,13,17,20,22,25
 59:4,7,10,13,16,19,22
 59:25 60:3,5,9,12,14
 60:18,21,24 61:1,5,8
 61:11,13,16,19,22,25
 62:3,5 63:7,12 64:13
 65:18 66:18 67:18
 92:23 93:1,2

O

Oasis 55:20
obligated 2:21
obligation 3:3
obtain 26:13
occupancy 26:11
October 2:9 5:4 9:22
off-site 25:7,8
Offer 2:8,12,14 4:2
officer 80:3 81:4 82:3
 83:3 84:3 85:3 87:6
 87:12,16,20,24 88:3,6
 88:12,15,22 89:3,9,12
 89:20,24 90:3,9,12,17
officers 87:1
Official 92:20
Oficina 30:23 44:4
OIC 2:15,19,22,24 3:3
 3:12
Olive 43:23
Once 29:7 47:11 53:21
 87:2
one-day 1:11 63:6,10
 63:11 64:10 67:17
OneEight 19:21
Onion 48:4
online 68:17
Open 92:21 93:25
operating 22:1 65:17
 66:17
Opposition 6:5,11
orders 1:10 53:10,13,16
 53:19,23 62:7
Organic 42:2
Oro 50:23
Otello 39:9
outlined 27:20 52:4
Outside 50:9
Oyster 57:1

P

P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S
 2:1
p.m 46:16 94:14
Page 38:23
paid 3:23,25 4:4,6
 20:21 54:4,7,10,13,19
 54:22 55:23,25 56:1,3
 56:6,9,12,15,18,21,24
 57:2,5,8,11,14,17,20
 58:1,4,7,13,16,19,22
 58:25 59:3,6,9,12,15
 59:18,21,24 60:2,5,8
 60:11,14,17,20,23
 61:1,4,13,16,19,22,25
 62:3
Pain 40:15 41:14
participation 46:22

94:8
parties 2:18
passed 93:23
passes 5:1 6:3 7:16
 8:18 9:19 11:1 12:2
 13:3 14:7 15:10 16:12
 17:14 18:16 19:18
 20:19 21:22 22:25
 24:2 25:5 26:8 27:12
 29:2 32:13 38:6 45:25
 51:24 53:8 63:5 64:8
 65:11 66:14 67:14
 68:12 69:13 70:11
 71:9 72:9 73:9 74:7
 75:6 76:5 77:5 78:3
 78:25 79:25 81:1,24
 82:24 83:24 84:25
 85:24 86:23 91:13
 92:12
Penalty 12:4
Penn 41:19
Percentage 10:3
permit 22:1 68:17
Pesce 59:8
Peter 9:21
Petworth 34:20
Philly 86:4
Phyto 27:14,16 79:3,5
Piccolo 15:13 16:15
Pizza 54:21 56:11
Pizzeria 39:1
Place 42:10
placed 94:2
Plan 41:21
Plate 48:12
Po 42:15 54:9
Poca 41:8
Pop 61:18
posted 94:1
Potomac 60:19
Pour 25:10
Power 61:9
practical 94:5
premises 3:19
Prequel 35:21
PRESENT 1:17,22
president 80:4 81:5
 82:4 83:4 84:4 85:4
 87:8,13,17,22 88:1,4
 88:7,8,9,13,17,20,24
 89:1,4,6,10,14,18,22
 89:25 90:7,11,14
presiding 1:16
previous 27:15
previously 53:15
Primos 29:23
produce 3:9
production 3:8

Productions 50:9
Program 10:4
Proper 62:2
properly 4:10 5:12 6:25
 8:2 9:3 10:10 11:11
 12:12 13:16 14:19
 15:21 16:23 17:25
 21:6 22:9 23:10 24:14
 25:17 28:10 31:22
 37:15 45:9 51:10
 52:19 62:16 63:19
 64:21 65:25 67:1,23
 68:24 69:22 70:20
 72:19 73:18 74:17
 75:16 76:16 77:14
 79:11 80:11 82:10
 84:11 85:10 86:9
 90:24 91:23 93:8
Protestants' 6:5,10
Pryor 87:7,17,25 88:8
 88:16,23 89:4,9,17,25
 90:10
public 46:13 92:17 94:7
 94:9
published 93:2 94:4
Puck 40:6
purchasing 3:18
Purple 48:4
purpose 92:23
pursuant 93:25

Q

qualified 3:11
Quara 42:12
questions 92:16
Quotidien 40:15 41:14

R

Rafi 1:19 4:19 5:21 7:9
 8:11 9:12 10:19 11:20
 12:21 13:25 15:3 16:5
 17:7 18:9,24 19:11
 20:12 21:15 22:18
 23:20 24:23 26:1 27:5
 28:19 32:6 37:24
 45:18 51:17 53:1
 62:23 64:1 65:3 66:7
 67:7 68:5 69:6 70:4
 71:2 72:3 73:1,25
 74:24 75:23 76:23
 77:21 78:18 79:18
 80:19 81:17 82:17
 83:17 84:18 85:17
 86:16 91:6 92:5 93:15
RAPP 30:17
Rare 41:11
read 28:5 29:6,7 31:16
 32:17,19 37:10 38:12

38:14 45:4 47:9,10,11
 51:3 52:13 53:22
 86:24 87:2,2,3 90:18
Real 77:7
reasons 27:20 47:13
 52:3
recess 46:14
record 31:16 32:17
 37:11 45:4 46:1,2,4,7
 46:10,16 47:11,12
 52:13 90:18 94:14
records 3:14
Red 62:4
RedRocks 41:4
reduce 26:10
refer 20:25 65:19
Refund 20:21
regarding 9:22
Register 10:2 93:2 94:4
Reimbursable 10:3
Reimbursement 10:2
Reinstate 5:3 6:11,15
Reinstatement 6:6
Rema 1:21 4:16 5:18
 7:6 8:8 9:9 10:16
 11:17 12:18 13:11,22
 14:14,25 16:2,19 17:4
 18:6 19:8 20:9 21:12
 22:15 23:17 24:20
 25:13,23 27:2 28:16
 32:3 37:21 45:15 51:6
 51:14 52:23 62:20
 63:23 64:17,25 66:4
 67:4 68:2 69:3 70:1
 70:24 71:25 72:23
 73:22 74:13,21 75:20
 76:20 77:18 78:15
 79:15 80:15 81:7,14
 82:14 83:14 84:15
 85:14 86:13 91:3 92:2
 93:12
Remove 24:4
renew 5:4 29:15,18,20
 29:22,24 30:1,3,5,8
 30:10,12,14,16,18,20
 30:22,24 31:1,3,5,7,9
 31:11,13,16
renewed 55:1,3,5,7,9
 55:11,13,15,17,19,21
 62:5
reopen 24:5
Reply 6:10
represented 3:7
requested 27:23,25
 28:2,5
require 3:8
Respondent 2:21 3:2,4
 3:6

Restaurant 2:11 13:7
 14:10 17:18 18:20
 34:23 35:1 38:17,23
 42:2,7,12 43:23 54:15
 58:3,18 59:11,23
 60:22 82:2 83:2
restaurants 38:9
resumed 46:10,16
Retail 22:1
retailer 3:19
return 94:10
Reverie 58:21
review 2:8 5:3 6:5,10,15
 7:18 8:20 9:21 10:2
 11:3 12:4 13:6 14:8
 15:11 16:14 17:15
 18:18 19:20 20:20
 21:25 23:1 24:3 25:6
 26:9 27:13
Reynolds 34:5
Rich/Southern 34:17
Ristorate 15:13 16:15
River 30:11 38:20
Roasters 50:4
Rock 33:8
roll 4:9 5:11 6:24 8:1
 9:2 10:9 11:10 12:11
 13:15 14:18 15:20
 16:22 17:24 19:2 20:3
 21:5 22:8 23:9 24:13
 25:16 26:21 28:9
 31:21 33:8 37:14 45:8
 51:9 52:18 62:15
 63:18 64:20 65:24
 66:24 67:22 68:23
 69:21 70:19 71:21
 72:18 73:17 74:16
 75:15 76:15 77:13
 78:11 79:10 80:10
 81:10 82:9 83:10
 84:10 85:9 86:8 90:23
 91:22 93:7

room 33:17 34:1,7 94:2
Root 48:20
Rosa 50:12
Rose 91:17
Rouge 40:11 48:25
Row 41:11
Row/Truno 59:5
Rulemaking 11:4 12:5

S

S 1:20
S-A-N-K-A-R-A-N 89:14
 89:22 90:6,14
Safekeeping 13:6 14:9
 24:4
Safety 87:11

Safeway 87:1,1,5,15,19
 87:23 88:2,5,11,14,18
 88:21,25 89:2,5,8,11
 89:16,19,23 90:2,8,12
 90:18
Sake 43:6
Sakerum 35:10
Sal's 30:21
sale 70:14 71:13 72:13
 74:11 75:10 77:8
Sally's 37:5
Sandovan 34:23
Sankaran 87:13,21 88:3
 88:13,19 89:1,6
Sankofa 34:3
Satellite 34:7
SAX 35:12
scheduled 2:20,25
School 9:21
Scotts 43:18
Seafood 42:17
seats 15:13 16:15 17:17
 18:19 19:21
seconds 5:9 6:22 8:25
 12:9 13:12 14:15
 16:20 18:25 21:3 22:6
 25:14 26:19 31:19
 45:6 52:16 62:11
 63:16 64:18 65:22
 68:21 69:19 71:18
 72:16 73:15 74:14
 76:13 77:11 78:9 79:8
 80:8 81:8 83:7 85:7
 86:6 90:21 91:20
secretary 81:5 82:4
 87:9,18 88:1,10,17,24
 89:5,11,19 90:1,11
Section 2:16 3:15,16,16
 3:20,22 92:21
security 63:13
seeking 92:24
Serengeti 26:15 39:11
service 3:4 56:14
session 46:5,6 94:7,9
 94:10
set 3:1
Settlement 7:18 8:20
Shack 86:2
Shared 25:10
Shawarma 64:12
Shebelle 59:11
Shop 43:1
Short 1:21 4:7,8,11,11
 4:12,12 5:13,14,14
 7:1,2,2 8:3,4,4 9:4,5,5
 10:7,7,8,11,11,12,12
 11:12,13,13 12:13,14
 12:14 13:17,18,18

14:20,21,21 15:22,23
 15:23 16:24,25,25
 18:1,2,2 19:3,4,4 20:4
 20:5,5 21:7,8,8 22:10
 22:11,11 23:7,7,8,11
 23:11,12,12 24:15,16
 24:16 25:18,19,19
 26:22,23,23 28:7,7,8
 28:11,11,12,12 31:23
 31:24,24 37:12,12,13
 37:16,16,17,17 45:10
 45:11,11
shortly 94:12
show 2:20,25 3:5,6
shown 2:23
Sidewalk 15:12 18:18
Sign 36:25
Simmons 80:4 83:4
SIMONE 1:24
Simultaneous 62:12
 71:16 93:4
six 51:24 53:8 63:5 64:8
 67:14 68:13 69:13
 70:11 71:9 73:9 74:7
 75:6 76:5 77:5 78:3
 78:25 79:25 81:1,24
 82:24 83:24 84:25
 91:13 92:12 93:23
SkillZone 35:23
Slice 39:1
Smith 70:13
Social 61:18
Society 59:20
Soleil 39:13
Sonor 55:10
Sonya's 55:18
sorry 65:16 86:1 90:5
Soul 58:3
Source 40:6
Space 34:9 50:7
speaking 62:12 71:16
 93:4
special 26:12
spelling 89:13,20 90:4
Spices 54:15
Spirit 55:22
Sports 35:1
Squash 91:15
St 9:21
Staff 1:24
State 60:4
states 2:12
Status 3:5
statutory 3:16,21
Steak 86:4
Steakhouse 41:24
Stem 48:20
Stipulated 23:2

Stop 31:6
storage 25:7
store 25:7 55:6
Strada 56:2
Street 43:20 44:24 50:4
Studio 61:12
subpoenas 3:8
Subsidy 10:4
substantial 1:11 63:7
 63:10 64:10 66:19
 67:17
Suburban 55:14
Suites 22:2
summer 16:14 17:16
 19:20 69:15
Supermarket 30:4
supplemental 1:7 21:23
 21:25
Support 23:3
Surfside 58:12
Sushi 43:6
suspended 3:24 4:5
suspension 2:22
Swahili 57:13
switch 46:5,6

T

Taco 41:8
Takorean 37:3
Tandoor 44:19
Tap 58:9
Taqueria 23:3 36:8 60:7
Tasting 68:16
Tavern 33:2 43:11
 50:20
taverns 32:15
technical 11:3 65:10,12
 66:12 72:8 85:22
 86:21
temporary 1:11 22:1
 26:14 63:6
terms 2:22,23 3:12
Thai 42:20
thank 46:12,21 47:2,3
 94:7,11
Thanks 46:8
Thanksgiving 65:17
 66:17 67:16
Theatre 39:23 40:13
third 52:7,9
three 3:14 28:4
Thunder 39:15
Timber 54:21
timely 94:4
today 46:13,22
Tony's 42:10
Toro 57:10,10
total 26:11

Town 64:11
trade 86:3
transfer 24:5 70:14
 71:13 72:12 74:10
 75:10 77:8
treasurer 80:4 83:4
Tsehay 17:17
Turn 65:8
Twelve 33:5
Twin 32:25
two 52:12 63:13 64:13

U

U 24:5 36:23 74:10
Umbria 49:8
Underground 59:14
understand 2:18
unexpectedly 20:22
Union 57:1
Unity 5:5 6:7,12
Uyghur 2:10

V

V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A- 90:13
V-I-V-E-K-A-N-A-N-D
 89:13,21 90:5
V-I-V-E-K-A-R-- 90:4
vacate 53:23 62:7
vacated 1:9 2:21 53:10
 53:12
vacating 53:19
Valentine's 33:14
Van's 57:4
Velvet 33:20
Vernon 55:22
vice 81:5 82:4 87:8,17
 87:25 88:7,9,16,23
 89:4,10,18,25 90:10
videoconference 1:16
Village 50:1 57:13
Vine 52:8
Vineyard 30:25
Vintage 52:5
violation 3:14,20 53:16
Vivekanand 87:12,21
 88:3,13,19,25 89:6
Volo 35:16
vote 4:10 5:12 6:25 8:2
 9:3 10:10 11:11 12:12
 13:15 14:18 15:21
 16:23 17:25 19:3 20:4
 21:6 22:9 23:10 24:14
 25:17 26:22 28:10
 31:22 37:15 45:9
 51:10 52:19 62:15
 63:19 64:21 65:13,25
 66:25 67:23 68:24
 69:22 70:20 71:21

72:19 73:18 74:17
 75:16 76:16 77:14
 78:12 79:11 80:11
 81:11 82:10 83:10
 84:11 85:10 86:9
 90:24 93:7

W

W 1:16,18 44:16
warning 3:17 4:3
WASI 56:5
WebEx 1:16
website 94:3
wedding 63:11
Wednesday 1:13
went 46:10,15 94:14
Whale 36:25
Whiskey's 61:3
Wild 50:14
Williams 87:7,17,25
 88:7,8,16,23 89:3,9
 89:17,25 90:10
Windows 31:2
Wine 30:13 44:10 50:17
 68:16
Wines 55:10
Wing 43:4
witnesses 3:8,9,10
Wolf 62:4
Wolfgang 40:6
Wonder 6:17
Wood-Fired 56:11
World 30:4
written 3:17

X

Y

Yakitori 36:6
Yard 82:2 83:2
years 3:14

Z

zero 51:24,25 53:8,8
 63:5,6 64:8,8 65:11
 65:12,14,14 66:14,14
 67:14,14 68:13,13
 69:13,13 70:11,11
 71:9,10 72:10,10 73:9
 73:9 74:7,8 75:6,7
 76:5,6 77:5,5 78:3,3
 78:25 79:1,25,25 81:1
 81:1,24,25 82:24,25
 83:24,25 84:25,25
 85:24,24 86:23,23
 91:13,13 92:12,13
 93:23,23

<u>0</u>			
000237 44:17	078727 30:1	095465 14:10	105441 54:22
000604 58:15	078749 33:23	095796 41:22	105468 42:15
001008 56:15	079090 61:4	095922 41:25	105882 30:21
001133 38:18	079244 40:11	096458 42:3	106062 49:13
001782 38:21	079539 47:24	097418 42:5	106089 58:24
001910 38:24	079568 34:1	097661 42:8	106151 42:18
007255 39:2	080085 40:13	097880 55:18	106205 84:2
009480 39:4	080091 48:2	098584 35:6	106265 35:21
014153 55:20	080772 40:16	098902 35:8	106464 49:15
014759 32:23	082431 31:4	099263 35:10	106537 58:9
014818 39:7	082681 55:12	099684 60:13	106554 60:20
017199 56:9	082758 40:18	099955 35:12	106681 58:6
017772 55:3	083420 59:20		106766 35:23
018083 29:14	084847 40:20	<u>1</u>	106785 35:25
020177 39:9	085876 40:22	1,000 3:22 4:4	106995 60:11
021721 29:17	086362 48:5	1:30 46:14	107167 36:2
022889 26:15 39:11	086424 34:3	1:53 46:16	107244 36:4
024748 39:13	086470 30:3	10 46:1,2 55:21 61:11	107282 31:8
026658 39:15	086595 40:24	10:49 2:2	107345 42:21
060004 39:17	087045 34:5	100018 61:6	107432 42:24
060040 59:17	087296 34:7	100140 56:3	107473 49:18
060167 66:19	087362 59:24	100205 27:22	107663 30:23
060206 80:2 81:3	087574 41:2	100249 59:9	107768 43:2
060380 32:25	087727 34:10	100316 61:15	107912 56:20
060454 29:20	088399 54:7	100884 20:24 28:2	108109 55:15
060467 39:19	088438 48:8	101025 30:10	108125 58:21
060506 31:3	088966 30:5	1015 61:24	108145 54:9
060518 73:11	089933 58:19	101680 48:23	108399 49:21
060635 56:12	089950 34:12	101682 69:15	108479 55:6
060689 44:20	090420 57:7	102224 60:4	108744 43:4
060754 39:21	090582 37:6	102443 49:1	108804 43:7
070520 33:3	090684 30:15	102755 49:3	109012 13:7
070773 18:21	090997 41:4	102895 52:6	109064 5:5 6:8,12
071154 44:22	091165 57:10	102914 42:10	109071 36:6
071165 59:6	091285 41:6	102933 62:2	109076 36:8
071763 31:7	091418 34:15	103055 59:3	109097 43:9
072095 39:24	091602 34:18	103084 62:4	109111 36:11
072420 54:16	091610 41:9	103200 24:7	109116 59:15
072705 47:15	091646 34:21	103291 30:12	109214 56:24
072734 33:6	092059 61:21	103546 54:4	109294 61:24
072777 33:9	092155 48:10	103563 49:6	109475 36:13
073165 57:5	092376 48:13	103694 49:8	109570 56:5
073443 33:11	092705 34:24	103721 30:13	109651 36:15
074002 29:21	092751 19:22	103723 55:4	109720 43:12
074045 47:18	092860 60:16	103795 52:9	109778 60:23
075771 47:21	093123 48:15	103929 30:18	11 34:1
076139 65:19	093500 30:7	104058 35:14	11:36 46:3,10
076330 33:15	093525 41:12	104228 61:10	11:45 46:4,7,11,16
076383 40:1	093572 35:2	104335 2:11	110084 43:14
076413 29:23	093580 48:18	104506 67:18	110237 86:2
076906 33:17	093865 41:15	104526 49:11	110594 17:18
077127 40:4	093984 35:4	104597 54:19	110747 57:2
077414 55:23	094227 48:21	104755 35:16	110804 43:16
077565 40:7	094362 41:17	104936 35:19	110907 49:24
077573 40:9	094510 60:1	105036 30:20	110984 43:18
078085 57:16	094804 37:3	105042 42:13	111099 60:25
078443 33:20	095042 56:18	105091 82:2 83:2	111480 55:16
	095147 41:19	105295 90:9,12	111519 54:25

111547 85:2
111617 43:21
111826 50:2
111837 43:24
111876 27:24
111952 15:14 16:16
112042 31:1
112072 58:4
112185 50:5
112204 50:7
112240 55:8
112305 31:10
112429 59:12
112447 44:2
112472 44:4
112502 57:20
112530 61:18
112768 50:10
113253 58:12
113398 31:13
113585 8:21
113587 53:25
113840 50:12
114056 50:15
114133 36:17
114270 44:6
114281 57:22
114575 50:18
114579 50:21
114637 36:19
114684 36:21
114773 36:23
114799 57:14
114980 60:8
115069 61:12
115376 57:25
115606 44:8
115657 54:13
115719 44:11
115823 50:23
116058 37:1
116122 44:14
116136 50:25
116189 55:11
116507 44:25
116749 72:12
116969 91:15
116996 78:5
116997 6:18
117004 7:20
117027 9:24
117072 76:8
117074 25:10
117216 23:4
117403 70:14
117409 77:7
117457 71:13
117459 74:10

117463 75:9
117495 63:14
117496 64:14
117510 22:2
12 33:5 58:23 59:1,4,7
 61:14
1204 3:16
13 6:7 9:22 54:17,20
 59:10 61:17,20 93:2
1445 25:8
16 39:19 54:23 59:13
 61:23 62:1
1604.5 2:17
17 59:16 62:4
18 1:14 29:11 47:6 62:5
 63:8
18th 44:24
19 9:23 92:23 93:1
19-CMP-00161 2:10

2

2 3:18 4:3 42:15
2:45 94:14
20 64:13
2019 11:3
2020 1:14 2:9 5:5 6:7,17
 9:22 29:11 47:6 54:2
 54:5,8,11,14,17,20,23
 55:1,3,5,7,9,11,13,15
 55:17,19,21 56:4,7,10
 56:13,16,19,22,25
 57:3,6,9,12,15,18,21
 57:24 58:2,5,8,11,14
 58:17,20,23 59:1,4,7
 59:10,13,16,19,22,25
 60:3,6,9,12,15,18,21
 60:24 61:2,5,8,11,14
 61:17,20,23 62:5 63:8
 63:12 92:23 93:1,3
2021 13:9 14:12
21 2:9 62:2
21st 64:13
22 63:12 86:24 87:3
23 2:16 3:15
2325 44:24
24 29:5,6,7,10 31:15
25 64:14 65:18 67:18
25-11(2)(c)-(2)(a) 3:20
25-11(3)(j) 3:15
25-113(a)(5)(A) 3:21
2574 92:21
26 66:18
28 55:24,25
2B 8:20

3

3 55:1 56:4,7,10,13
 59:19,22

30 18:19
31 13:9 14:12
33 47:7,10 51:2
36 19:20
3F 7:19

4

4 54:5,8 55:3,5,7 56:16
 56:19,22,25 57:3
 59:25 60:3,6,9,12
40 17:17
42 15:13 16:15
46 32:17,18 37:9

5

5 6:17 54:10,14 57:6,9
 57:12,15,18,21 60:15
50 63:12
52 61:12

6

6 55:9,11,13,15,17
 57:24 58:2,5,8,11,14
 58:17 60:18,21,24
 61:2,5,8
64 31:8 38:10,12,14

7

7 55:6
7-0-0 5:1 6:3 7:16 8:18
 9:19 11:1 12:2 13:3
 14:7 15:10 16:12
 17:14 18:16 19:18
 20:19 21:22 22:25
 24:2 25:5 26:8 27:12
 29:2 32:13 38:6 45:25
72 53:11,20,22 62:8
75 26:12

8

8 5:4
823(a)(1) 3:17,22
85 44:16

9

9 54:2 55:19 58:20
90 3:23 4:4
97655 89:19
97695 89:17
97697 89:24 90:3
97700 87:6,11
97701 87:15,20
97702 87:24 88:2
97703 88:6,12
97704 88:15,18
97705 88:22,25
97706 89:2,6
97707 89:8,12

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: Agenda

Before: DCABRA

Date: 11-18-20

Place: teleconference

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under my direction; further, that said transcript is a true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701